VOICES Hosts 9/11 Living Memorial Workshop
About a dozen 9/11 family members attended our workshop this week to learn more about the 9/11 Living Memorial and begin building a home page for their loved ones. Family members traveled to New Canaan from all over the tri-state area for the program, which began with a light lunch. Then Mary Fetchet and September’s Mission founder Monica Iken gave a Powerpoint presentation on the 9/11 Living Memorial. Ms. Iken has worked on the project since weeks after 9/11. Her organization has joined forces with VOICES to help ensure the 9/11 Living Memorial’s growth into the interactive digital counterpart to the brick-and-mortar memorial and museum planned for Ground Zero. Family members then introduced themselves to each other, discussed their families and asked Ms. Fetchet and Ms. Iken questions about the project. Since the project continues development and growth, family members also added their suggestions on how to improve it. Family liaison Debbie Westfal had a laptop and scanner to collect digital images and information from the participants and immediately begin building pages for their loved ones.   
The word on the 9/11 Living Memorial is spreading fast throughout the 9/11 community and we hope to see many more of you at our future memorial workshops. Next, VOICES will be traveling to --- on date. To RSVP, contact Michelle… 
If you are interested in having a 9/11 Living Memorial Workshop in your area, or to begin building a page for your loved one, please contact Debbie Westfal at (866) 505-3911. 

NY Pols Applaud As Bush Requests $25 Million for GZ Health Care

President Bush will request $25 million specifically for the health care of ailing Ground Zero workers in his fiscal year 2008 budget, the White House announced this week. The budget request comes after weeks of high profile pressure from New York Congressional Members and family members of workers sickened by their exposure to toxic particles at the WTC site after 9/11. Though the figure is well below some of the requests made by members of Congress (Senator Hillary Clinton has called for $1.9 billion), it was greeted with qualified plaudits from politicians often at odds with the administration. “I would have hoped that we would not have had to wait five years and a number of visible deaths before we got the administration to react, but it is an important step forward,” Rep. Carolyn Maloney (D-Queens/Manhattan) is quoted in the New York Times (newyorklawmakers).
The announcement was made as President Bush traveled to New York for a speech touting a strong economy. After his speech on Wednesday, Bush met with Ceasar Borja, Jr., who made headlines across the world for attending the State of the Union address to draw attention to the health care needs of workers like his father, NYPD retired officer Ceasar Borja, Sr., who had succumbed to lung ailments only hours before. Borja, 21, as well as his mother is Eva; brother, Evan; and sister, Nhia discussed the need for long term financing with the President for about ?? minutes. Borja said after the meeting, “I’m not quoting Mr. President, but what I heard is that there will be more support… I felt a dedication. I felt the motivation and appreciation as well that the president has for my father, my family and myself for coming this far,” according to New York Times coverage (deadofficersson).
As a backdrop to President Bush’s visit, a group of advocates for more federal funding gathered at Ground Zero Wednesday morning. Mariama James, who lives four blocks from ground zero and has three children with health problems she attributes to Sept. 11, is quoted in Associated Press coverage: (sickworkers) "[President Bush,] You have committed hundreds of millions of dollars to protect us from those who would do us harm. We ask that you protect us from those who did us harm. The $25 million is not enough even for the needs of the workers."
But on a press briefing aboard Air Force One (press gaggle) en route to New York, White House Press Secretary Tony Snow said: “Again, what you have is a situation where a lot of people were insured, and if there are holes in the insurance, we're going to plug them. The federal government has made a significant commitment, and we're committed to helping the first responders.” Snow added that the $25 million appropriation could be upped if a special White House task force evaluating funding levels for Ground Zero health recommends an increase.  
New York’s representation in Congress is overwhelmingly Democratic, but it may be the City’s lone Republican, Rep. Vito Fossella Brooklyn/Staten Island, who has the President’s ear on the issues. Rep. Fossella also serves a liaison between the White House, Congress, and advocates like the Unsung Heroes Helping Heroes group and Ceasar Borja, Jr., who Fossella called on the President’s behalf to schedule a meeting. 
